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KABUL - Afghanistan has welcomed the proposal for legalizing poppy legal to make medically prescribed painkillers. Senlis Council, a Paris-based NGO, had made this suggestion on Wednesday in the fourth International Symposium, on Global Drug Policy organized in Vienna.

The Ministry of Counter-Narcotics announced here on Thursday that it supported the idea of poppy cultivation being made being legal under the control of the government.

Ikramuddin Sarwari, head of the public relation department of the Counter Narcotics Ministry told Pajhowk Afghan News that Counter Narcotics Minister Habibullah Qaderi, who had attended the two-day meeting in Vienna, "welcomed the suggestion and promised to be very helpful."

Senlis Council, which had organized the two day Vienna symposium, had said it was going to conduct a feasibility study in Afghanistan and present its findings in September.

An employee of the Counter Narcotics Ministry who did not want to be identified said that Afghanistan would first need to secure the permission of the UN for sowing the poppy crop. Currently, an internationally-funded poppy eradication program is under way and the government has dispatched teams to destroy existing poppy fields throughout the country. Currently the proposal would be against the prevailing law, the employee of the ministry said.The Constitution prohibits the sowing, smuggling and using of the narcotics and enjoins upon the government to take steps against this. 

The employee also said that with the sowing of poppy terrorism would increase in Afghanistan and therefore it would not be good to allow it right now. 

Currently Canada, Australia, Turkey, India and Austria are amongst the countries where poppy cultivation is allowed in a controlled environment. Six of these countries secured the mandate for poppy cultivation in 1961 through a UN convention and they can sow poppy in 12,500 acres of land. According to UN report, last year Afghanistan provided 4,200 tons of poppy accounting for 87% of the entire world supply.

Mohammad Mosa Marofi, a lecturer in the Law Faculty of Kabul University also believes that if the new proposal is adopted in Afghanistan, it would be beneficial. He added "Last year smugglers of poppy got millions in profits but the farmers didn't that much". According to him, if the new proposal is adopted, the benefit will go to the farmers, not to smugglers.
